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Upcoming Events  
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June Birthdays 

     In Foundation Hall  
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Green Hills Community residents  
have already beaten a path to the  
first phase of a 3/4-mile walking  
track even though it is not   
æofficiallyç open.  
 

æTheyére excited about it,ç Director  
of Advancement Nita Wilkinson  
said. æThere has been a lot of  
interest from the residents and  
from people outside Green Hills.ç 
 

Thus far 3í8-mile has been paved  
and crews are awaiting benches to  
install at frequent rest areas along  
the way. 
 

æThere will be 10 rest stops when the entire project is complete,ç Ms. Wilkinson said. 
æThese will be places to rest or just sit and reflect. Weéll also put out inspirational  
messages for the residents.ç 
 

Green Hills raised $81,793 from corporate and individual donations and in grants. Mrs. 
Wilkinson hopes to land more grant money to complete the path yet this year. If not, it 
should be completed next year. 
 

The path and accompanying fitness park are designed for elderly users. Friday, Green 
Hills will officially open the path to its residents and the public.  
 

Some residents have been on the path and they enjoy it. Opaline Watkins said she plans 
to be on it often year -round. æAs long as I can get through, Iéll be out here,ç she said. 
 

*Phase I of the Walking Trail is Complete!  
Have you walked on the Remnants of Peonies Walking Trail yet?  Phase I is complete and 
it looks great.  The fitness park will be constructed the first or second week of June.  The 
United Way of Logan County gave a grant to cover the majority of that cost.   Thank you 
to the many people who have given to the trail!  

Walking Group Starting  
There will be a group of people walking on  

Tuesdays on the walking track at 9AM. Join us! 

Goodyés 
Goodyés store in Bellefontaine did 30 days of  

giving in April for the Remnants of Peonies  

Walking Trail.  During that month they raised 

$436!  Thank you Goodyés for your support of  

wellness in Logan County! The Remnants of Peonies Walking Trail  
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June 13
th

 at 7PM  
Mt. Tabor Youth Choir 

 

June 17
th

 at 2PM  
Fatherés Day Celebration  

(must RSVP) 
 

June 22
nd

 at 7PM  
Just 4 Fun Line Dancers 

 

June 30
th

 at 6:30PM  
Dallas Thompson on Guitar 
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Please join us for one   Water Fitness Class  Tai Chi 

of our wellness classes:         M-W-F at 9AM           M at 4PM 
 

                  T & Th at 3PM 

Music and Memory will soon be looking for 

volunteers to help set up the individual 

iPods for memory residents.  Everyone 

loves to hear a favorite song come on the 

radio.  When you hear it the memories of 

that time in your life come flooding 

back.  Studies show that this is true for 

people with memory loss as well.  Please 

check out the YouTube video Henryés Story 

to see this in action.   

 

This is a great opportunity to enhance the 

lives of those facing the challenge of 

memory loss.  Call Leah at 650-7121 to see 

how you can help. 

Tips On How You Can Help Appliances Last Longer  
 

Ý Dishwashers:  Use dishwasher tablets instead of liquid, gel or powder detergent.  There was a ban 

around 2011 on phosphates being added to dishwashing detergents.   Phosphates are what helped 

breakdown the food and kept it from redistributing back onto the dishes.  However, it also was bad 

for the environment, so they banned it.  Without the phosphates, there is usually a film left of the 

dishes and that residue also builds on the equipment, including the motor. Over a short amount of 

time, this damages the equipment.  The tablets have nitrates in them that the other detergents do not.  

The nitrates work like the phosphates did.  They break down the food and don't leave any kind of   

residue on the dishes or the equipment. 

 

Ý Washers:  Use powder detergent. Especially when using warm or cold water to wash. Liquid detergents 

do not get hot enough to completely dissolve, and build up on the motor of the washer.  They also do 

not completely rinse out of clothing.   

 

Please remember that if you have larger loads, such as bedclothes (comforters, blankets), we have the 

large capacity washers/dryers in the East Laundry room. 

Award For Excellence  
An award for Excellence in Affordable Senior     

Housing Redevelopment was presented to Green 

Hills Community representatives during a partners 

luncheon Thursday in Columbus. 

During the 2016 Partner Luncheon hosted by Ohio 

Capital Corporation for Housing, the Green Hills 

Apartments project received the prestigious award 

for the partnership between Green Hills, Episcopal 

Retirement Services, Model Construction and RDL     

Architects. 

Through that partnership, funding was secured for the renovation of 76 one - and two-bedroom apartments 

at the 6557 S. U.S. Route 68, West Liberty, campus. Following the 15-month project, all apartments now have 

improved lighting, central air, energy efficient appliances, spacious bathrooms with walk-in showers, new and 

wider sidewalks, a washer and dryer in each apartment and new larger porches, as previously reported in   

Examiner articles. 

Green Hills President and CEO Mike Ray accepted the award on behalf of the board, staff and  residents. 

To the crowd of about 1,100 people, he explained the humble beginning of the campus that started through 

monies raised during a bake sale some 45 years ago at the    

annual West Liberty Labor Day Festival. 

æTheir vision statement was èOur purpose is to meet the total 

needs å physical, mental, emotional and spiritual å of the   

older person, to offer a secure environment, a sense of dignity, 

and to help them retain their lifestyle.é That statement is what 

communities across this country strive for today, and Green 

Hills has been doing it for 40 years. 

æThe bottom line is that we are able to continue the business of 

changing lives,ç said Mr. Ray. 

He explained that residents can now do laundry into their home 

without worry about crossing snowy sidewalks to the laundry 

room in winter. Those with developmental disabilities are now 

able to live on their own for the first time in their life.   

And, beginning this week, residents are able to be active and 

healthy on the new walking trail that was funded through     

donation and grant from the Ohio Capital Impact Corporation.   


